

Message

From: Vallance, Patrick (GO-Science) [/O=EXCHANGELABS/OU=EXCHANGE ADMINISTRATIVE GROUP (FYDIBOHF23SPDLT)/CN=RECIPIENTS/CN=34A3DB026A094839B977362D13396897-VALLANCE, P]
Sent: 31/12/2021 11:16:38
To: Government Chief Scientific Adviser (GO-Science) [gcsa@go-science.gov.uk]; Wainwright, Stuart (Go Science) [stuart.wainwright@go-science.gov.uk]
CC: Government Chief Scientific Adviser (GO-Science) [gcsa@go-science.gov.uk]
Subject: No decisions today I suspect.

I think there is huge resistance to any further measures. We laid out the unknowns (size of peak and timing, effects on severity as it goes through older ages), the knowns on huge numbers of infections, admissions rising etc. PM and Cx do not want to move on anything more at the moment.

Did agree to continue with very cautious messaging and I suspect plan B at least will be retained.